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ABSTRACT

An evaluation of the Washington State Department of
Transportation (WSDOT) wetland monitoring program was conducted
in response to increasing costs of monitoring, stricter standards for
mitigation site development imposed by federal, state, and local
agencies, and an increase in the number of sites monitored per year.
The main objectives of the evaluation are to provide
recommendations for a more efficient monitoring methodology, to
better present the data in the annual monitoring report, and promote

| more effective use of the annual report within WSDOT.

: Recommendations for changes to the WSDOT wetland monitoring
program are based on a compilation of personal interviews conducted
with environmental specialists within regulatory and resource
agencies, a review of two recent studies on wetland monitoring
methodology, the draft Guide for Wetland Mitigation Project
Monitoring (Horner and Raedeke 1989) upon which the current
program was initially developed, and the author's observation from
three years of conducting the WSDOT monitoring program.

Changes proposed for the field methodology include increasing
vegetation sample plot size from 0.5 m?2 rectangular plots to 1.0 m
diameter circumference plots, reducing the total number of sample
plots for vegetation, conducting independent sampling of wetland and
upland areas, adding stem counts of planted species, adding amphibian
spawn (egg mass) surveys, and standardizing the locations, numbers,
and repetition of samples taken for soil, water, and invertebrates.
Recommendations for restructuring the annual report include
organizing the mitigation sites by the WSDOT District in which they
are located, presenting all tables, charts, and graphs with their
associated site, providing more in-depth discussion of the monitoring
results, and making recommendations based on those results. The
annual report supplies the major source of feedback on WSDOT
wetland mitigation projects and should be used to make management
decisions regarding future wetland creation. The distribution of the
annual report should include WSDOT landscape architects involved in
wetland mitigation site design. To be the most efficient and effective in
monitoring its created wetland mitigation sites, WSDOT should
continue to work with federal, state, and local agencies in an effort to
establish common ground on the expectations for and the focus of the
monitoring program.
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